CHRISTINE O. GREGOIRE
Director

STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office, 3190 - 160th Ave S.E. * Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 * (206) 649-7000
August 15, 1991

Mr. Harvey Grohs
2505 South 252nd
Kent, Washington 98032

Dear Mr. Grohs:

The Department of Ecology has assessed a hazard ranking for your
site at the southwest corner of Pacific Highway South and South
252nd Street, Kent, Washington, as required by the Model Toxics
Control Act (Chapter 70.105D RCW). This ranking is an estimation
of the potential threat of this site to human health and the
environment, relative to other Washington State sites scored at
this time. A ranking of 3 (with 1 being the highest risk and 5
being the lowest risk) has been calculated for your site.

For your information, Ecology will be publishing the ranking of
this site and other sites in the August 27 Site Register. The
rankings will be used in conjunction with other considerations in
determining Ecology's priority for future action. It is not

anticipated that this ranking will affect the current activities at
this site.

Copies of the site hazard assessment scoring sheets and a fact
sheet describing the Washington Ranking Method (WARM) are enclosed

for your information. If you have any questions or would like
further information, please contact Elaine Atkinson at (206) 649-
7042.

Sincerely,

Phiecras? | . 5"'(’*75-/40 wen

Michael J. /Gallagher *
Section Supervisor

Toxics Cleanup Program
Northwest Regional Office
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